
 

Hardwicke Parish Council 

Minutes of an Extra Ordinary Meeting of  Hardwicke Parish Council held on Monday April 

29th 2019 

Present 

Cllr John Perkin (Chair)                                                            Cllr Mark Ryder    

Cllr Jill Brearley                                                                         Cllr Fran Welbourne 

Cllr Darren Morris                                                                      Cllr Lyn Welbourne 

Cllr Denise Powell                                                                     Cllr Demelza Turner-Wilkes 

 In attendance 

County District Councillor David Mossman, Kevin Lee, Clerk and Eight members of the 

Public 

50/19 Apologies 

Apologies were received from District Councillor Gill Oxley, Parish Councillors Graham 

Brearley and Anthony Doyle 

51/19 Declarations of Interest 

There were none declared 

52/19 Stroud District Council Community Governance Review 

The Chair, Councillor Perkin introduced the meeting which was being held to confirm the 

Parish Council’s response to the Community Governance Review. It was agreed that 

questions from the public would be taken during the discussion and debate. 

The Chair presented his proposal which had been previously circulated to Parish 

Councillors. (A copy is attached to the signed copy of the Minutes) 

Cllr John Perkin set out the reason for the proposal which reflected the views of the Parish 

Council submitted to the earlier consultation process. 

Councillor Mark Ryder proposed an alternative motion; 

‘Hardwicke Parish Council recognises the strong views expressed by 
residents in response to the autumn 2018 first round of consultation for the 
Local Governance Review and the recommendations outlined by Stroud 
District Council following the consultation.   As such, the Parish Council 
confirms that it will support the majority opinion as expressed by parishioners 
in the first and second round of consultation, whatever that may be’. 
 
The Motion was seconded by Councillor Demelza Turner -Wilkes 



 

On being put to the vote the motion was carried unanimously.  

The motion became the substantive motion and was carried unanimously  

Resolved to; advise Stroud District Council that the response from Hardwicke 

Parish Council to the Governance Review was as set out in the agreed Motion. 

 

 

 

Meeting Closed at 20.10 

 


